## SAGE DRILLING, LLC

January 29, 2007

FILED

JAN 2 9 2007

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Mr. Mark Gordon, Chairman Wyoming Environmental Quality Council 122 W. 25<sup>th</sup> Street Herschler Bldg., Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002

RE: Citizen Petition for Rulemaking-Powder River Basin Resource Council.

Dear Mr. Gordon.

We have been drilling CBM wells for many years, previously known as Swanson Drilling. We employ on average of 22 employees here in Gillette, Wyoming. If this petition is passed, not only will it affect our employees, but it will also affect our families and our community as well. There are so many people in this industry that rely on CBM as a source of income, for many of them it is their sole source of income! We cannot express enough the negative impact this would have on so many peoples' lives. We ask that you strongly consider how devastating this would be to the entire industry.

Thanking you in advance for your time and consideration!

Rebecca Clabaugh

Kebeur Clabaush Office/Safety Manager SAGE DRILLING, LLC

P.O. BOX 2767

GILLETTE, WY 82717